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- Consultation regarding Community action on rare diseases 
 
Romanian National Alliance for Rare Diseases - RONARD is in favour for the 
current EU definition of RD (less than 5 per 10.000 persons). The actual 
definition of the RD is used by most of the MS and we should keep it. 
 
A better inventory sistem of the rare diseaseases at EU level would contribute 
to a better approach of the RD at national level, too. 
 
            We are in favour of Centres of Expertise and European Reference 
Networks of Centres of Expertise but, we also consider that patients have the 
right to seek second opinion at critical moments of the development of their 
disease particularly in another Member state.  
 
Patient’s mobility should be financially supported, administratively and 
logistically: situations where it is necessary to travel include 2nd opinion at 
the moment of diagnosis, important medical interventions (e.g. transplants, 
surgery) and the definition of therapeutic options or when a treatment is not 
available in the home country. 
 
Also, On-line and electronic tools are very important to put patients in contact 
with each other, support very isolated patients and people living with very rare 
diseases, and share knowledge. 
 
RONARD consider that the existence of consensus opinions on quality testing at 
European level would be better than having different approaches, but, it can’t 
be imposed to the MS. 
 
We consider that the establishment of a EU Agency for Rare Diseases and The 
National Plans for Rare Diseases are of a great importance for all the patients 
affected by rare diseases in Europe. To address the need for a permanent and 
sustainable instrument for long-term implementation of RD infrastructure at 
Community level particularly in research areas such as clinical research 
network, data management, scientific platform for animal models, registries, 
biobanks etc and transnational healthcare organisation such as European 
Reference Networks 
 
There is a need for adequate legislative modifications in order to guarantee 
equal access to orphan drugs throughout the EU. Orphan drugs need to be funded 
at a level administered higher than the local hospital to ensure capacity to 
provide these drugs to patients.  
 
Specialised social services are important to improve the quality of life of 
people living with a RD. Amongst different social services, the following ones 
have been identified as being particularly useful to enhance quality of life of 
both patients and their care givers, who are mainly family members: Respite care 
services, Information services and help lines, Therapeutic recreation programmes 
for children and young adults and psychological support. 
 
The Public Health Systems should support the work performed by the organisations 
set up by patients in order to give them the opportunity to participate into the 
decision-making of choices that involve them directly, as full actors of the 
health system. This is why we strongly support the idea of elaborating and 
adopting National Plans for Rare Diseases in all MS and included them in the 
National Strategy for Health.. 
 



Empowerment of patients' organisations  is very important, supporting their 
activities such as exchange of information and best practices, networking, 
capacity-building and training for patients and their representatives, 
elaboration of common actions. 
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